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Friends of the Earth

Middle East

MEDIA RELEASE

"BIG JUMP" INTO THE JORDAN RIVER

Mayors and Municipal representatives from Palestinian, Israeli and Jordanian communities along the River Jordan called on their national governments to initiate the rehabilitation of the Jordan River now!
July 10, 2005 - Yardenit, Jordan River, Israel

Eight mayors and municipal representatives from the Palestinian, Israeli and Jordanian communities along the Jordan River literally jumped into the Jordan River in a common call to clean up the river. All mayors and municipal representatives agreed that the current state of the Jordan River is preventing tourism development from being established along the river and compromises the natural and cultural heritage of the river valley.

”Over 90% of the fresh water of the river has been diverted upstream by Israel, Jordan and Syria,” said Mr Munqeth Mehyar, Jordanian Chair of the event organizer Friends of the Earth Middle East (FoEME). He added "in its place, for most of the 200 meandering kilometers of the river from the Sea of Galilee to the Dead Sea, sewage is discharged in its place."

In the speech of Jordanian Governor Mr. Momani, a call was made on Israel and Jordan to implement their 1994 peace treaty commitment to ecologically rehabilitate the river.

The Deputy Mayor of Jericho, Mr. Mazen Barakat, called for Palestinian access to the Baptism site near Jericho but also asked those present, "how could Palestinians benefit from the Baptism site if sewage continues to dominate what little water flows in the river". 

The Israeli Mayor of the Dead Sea region Mr. Dov Litvinoff wondered why there is a need to build a canal from the Red Sea to the Dead Sea when water can be released back down the natural path - the Jordan River.

Roberto Epple, founder of the Big Jump event in Europe was delighted to see how "common concern for rivers was bringing people together even in the troubled Middle East." 

These were the sentiments also shared by the European Delegation representative to Israel, Mr. Arena, who said "Europe seeks to continue and expand its assistance in the environmental field and recognizes the need for expanded cooperation on water issues."

The “Big Jump” event into the Jordan River was organized by EcoPeace / Friends of the Earth Middle East (FoEME), a unique Jordanian, Palestinian and Israeli organization promoting sustainable development and peace in the Middle East, in cooperation with the European Rivers Network, the initiator of the “Big Jump” event throughout Europe. The event is part of FoEME's 'Let the Jordan River Flow' campaign to register the Jordan River as a UNESCO World Heritage site.

For more information please contact Mira Edelstein at mira@foeme.org mobile 054-6392937
*NGO in special consultative status with the Economic and Social Council (ECOSOC) of the United Nations
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